
July 10, 2017  

The City Council of the City of Lavaca met for a regular monthly meeting Monday July 10, 2017, at City 

Hall in Lavaca.  Board members present were Mayor Hugh Hardgrave; Aldermen:  Mike Ray, Rick 

Edgerton, Jeff Price, Dale Teague, Randy Overbey, Benny Hunter, attorney John Verkamp, and Recorder 

Shelly Hockaday.  Visitors present were Steve Helms, Ken VanDusen, Larry Brewton and Randy Toon.  

The meeting was called to order at 7 P. M.  Mayor Hugh Hardgrave led the Pledge of Allegiance and 

Steve Helms led the prayer. 

The Council approved the minutes of the June regular meeting as printed.  BH/RE) 

Council members reviewed the report from the Police Dept.  The Department answered 403 calls in 

June.  Additionally, 20 traffic stops resulted in 3 traffic tickets, 10 criminal ticket and 17 warnings.  There 

were 10 arrests made in the month of June. 

Council members reviewed the report from the Fire Dept.  The Department responded to 13 first 

responder calls, 3 fire call, and 1 false alarm.   

Council members voted all in favor of adopting resolution 2017-04 to utilize state aid street monies for 

the widening of Dogwood Street from S. Division to S. Davis Street if the project is approved and funded 

by the Committee.  (RE/DT) 

Council members voted all in favor of adopting resolution 2017-05 to seek grant funding from Arkansas 

Department of Parks and Tourism’s Outdoor Recreation Grand Program.  (MR/RO) 

The Council voted to pay the bills for the month of July.   (DT/ RE) 

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned. 

______________________________________________________________      

Mayor 

_______________________________________________________________   

Attest:  Recorder 

  


